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On Thursday, April 14, 2016, at 7:32 P.M,, the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was
held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Tony Szumski, Chairperson, and the following statement was read at the
commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public
Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on November 12, 2015, by:

1. Posting such notice on the builetin board at the Municipal Building and
on the Holland Township website.
2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Audrey Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Robert
Thurgarland, Jeffrey Waldron, Christopher Balogh, and Vann Smith.

Members Absent: None

Donna Lizanich made a motion, seconded by Jeffrey Waldron to accept the minutes of March 10, 2016. Motion carried.
The following correspondence was given to members present.

1. Hunterdon County Division of Public Health LINCS
Public Health Alert March 22, 2016
Subject: Confirmed case of Meningococcal disease in a Rutgers University student (Middlesex
County)
Contact Info: Jill Dinitz-Sklar, NJDOH VPDP

2. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety Division of Public Health Services
To: All Recreational Bathing Facilities Located in Hunterdon County, NJ March 24, 2016
From: Dawn Faltings, Principal Environmental Health Specialist
Re: Pre-opening Recreational Bathing Facility Inspections

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Dutch Mill Market, 561 Milford-Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848
REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay March 2, 2016

Reason: Spot Check Inspection Risk Type 3

Result: Conditionally Satisfactory

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Delta Food Mart, 1050 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848
REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay March 30, 2016
Reason: Initial Billable Risk Type 2

Results: Satisfactory

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Holland Center Pharmacy, 621 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848
REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay March 30, 2016

Reason: Initial Billable Risk Type 1

Results: Satisfactory

3. Hunterdon County Health Department
Animal Bite Report 3/14, 2016
Dog was vaccinated and is confined until 3/20/16.

4. LINCS
To: Local Boards of Health March 18, 2016
From: New lersey Department of Health
Subject: Public Health UPDATE
On second page of memo accompanying the Updated Guidance on the Management of Domestic Animal Rabies
Exposures. (Confinement of dogs and cats for four or six months. Amended memorandum.)

State of New Jersey Department of Health

Division of Epidemiology, Environmental and Occupational Health

To: New Jersey Health Officers March 17, 2016

From: Colin T. Campbell, D.V.M., C.P.M., State Public Health Veterinarian

Subject: Updated Guidance on the Management of Domestic Animal Rabies Exposures
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Public Health Update ‘ _ April'1l, 2016
Subject: Rabies Cases by County and $t#éties, January 1-March 31, 2016
CORRECTION ATTACHMENT
Contact Info: Kristin Innes NJSDOH IZD#¥
To: Local Health Departments and Health Care Providers April 1, 2016

From: Ebola Virus Disease (EVD) Team
New Jersey Department of Health (NJDOH)
Subject: Ebola Virus Disease (EVD) Post-Outbreak Interim Guidelines

5. NJ Health — Zika Virus — Public Information Update/phone script March 28, 2016 11:00 a.m.
** Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Donna Lizanich took part in the Webinar: New Jersey Poison Information and Education System on March 31, 2016.
She stated it was very informative. The main Poison Control Center for New Jersey is located at Rutgers College Medical
School.

Bob Thurgarland stated that the County Prosecutor’s office will be holding a discussion on April 26 from 7:00 to 8:30
P.M. at Del Val High School on the Heroin epidemic in Hunterdon County.

A recent random drug test of athletes at Del Val showed no positive results for drugs.

Jeff Waldron stated that heroin is very cheap and easy to get. Del Val is mostly marijuana use, while North Hunterdoft
and Hunterdon Central have very large heroin problems.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. The meeting adjourned at gt
P.M.

Respertially submitted,
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Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary



